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SEWER PROBLEMS 

If you have problems with your sewer line, please give us a call first so that we can determine if it is your service line or our 

main line. If it is in your line, we will notify you promptly.  If it is our problem, we will take care of it immediately. 

 

STRATMOOR HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION -  http://www.stratmoorhills.org/contact.php   

Our Mission Is To Provide Safe, Clean, Reliable Drinking Water  

Over the past few months, the Stratmoor Hills community has been experiencing 

harder water than normal. In November 2022, the Water District stopped receiving 

surface water from our partnership with the Fountain Valley Authority. The FVA 

was shut down for 4-5 months to perform several major maintenance projects. 

Based on the FVA outage, the District has been completely on groundwater since 

November. Groundwater is typically a lot harder than surface water because of 

naturally occurring limestone, sedimentary rock and calcium bearing minerals. The 

District has been treating the groundwater to all State and Federal Regulations, but 

there still has been some issues with water hardness.  

However, we have some good news to share.  The District will be going back to 

supplementing our groundwater with treated surface water in late April or early 

May. The FVA will be back in operations this Spring and the Water District will 

start mixing our groundwater with the FVA treated water to help mitigate some of 

the hard water issues. Although this change should help reduce the hard water 

issues, hard water may still be present going forward. If you have concerns with 

hard water issues, we recommend checking into a water softer to help eliminate 

water 

hardness.  

BILLING SCHEDULE (est.) 
 

Bills Mailed -  April 5, 2023 

Payments Due  - April 14,  2023 

Late Notices Mailed - April 17, 2023 

Shut Off Payments Due - April 25, 2023 

Shut Off Day - April 26, 2023  

 Meter Read Date - April 28, 2023 

 
If you believe you may be late making your pay-

ment, please call us to make arrangements to 

avoid the $30.00 delinquent fee. 

See us on the website at: 

stratmoorhillswater.org 

In the Spring, I have 

counted 136 different 

kinds of weather inside of 

24 hours ~Mark Twain  

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION AND CERTIFIED 

STATEMENT OF RESULTS .                                    
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN by the Stratmoor Hills Water and    

Sanitation Districts, El Paso County, Colorado, that at the close of    

business on the sixty-third (63) day before the election, there were not 

more candidates for director than offices to be filled, including           

candidates filing affidavits or intent to be write-in candidates; therefore, 

the election to be held on May 2, 2023, is hereby cancelled pursuant to    

section 1-13.5-513(6) C.R.S. The Candidates elected to a 4-year term 

are: John Willcox, Richard Dull, and Robert Colgrove 



Stratmoor News is published monthly by the Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts. For questions, comments, or suggestions, please 
contact Kevin Niles, at 576-0311.  The Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts are governed by an individual, elected Boards of Directors. 
Currently, the members for each of the three Boards are:  Robert Colgrove—Chairperson/President, James Pesicka—Vice Chairperson/President, John Willcox—
Secretary/Treasurer,  Cindy Dent—Director, and Richard Dull—Director. 
 
Board elections are held in May of odd-numbered years. Board meetings are held on the third Wednesday of each month beginning at 3:00 p.m. at the Fire Station 
(2160 “B” Street). Meeting agendas are posted at the Water District office (1811 “B” Street), the Fire Station and at the Stratmoor Elementary School (200 Loomis 
Avenue). If you would like more information about the Districts, please contact Kevin Niles at the Water and Sanitation Districts at 576-0311 or by e-mail at 
kevin@stratmoorhillswater.org  or Dottie Barrett for the Fire Protection District at 576-1200 or by e-mail at mail@shvfd.com 
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